## RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 687-8852

## William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

- TO: A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on April 17, 2012 and was attended by William A. Colarulo, Police Superintendent, Acting Lieutenant Andrew Block, Sergeant Christopher Flanagan and Officers Ray Matus and Mark Stiansen of Traffic Safety, William Cassidy of Public Works, Mary Ann Donnelly, Secretary, Lou Marchesani, Radnor resident, Leslie Bowes, Radnor Conversancy, Kevin McCullough, The Agnes Irwin School and Susan Dickinson.
- RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, TUESDAY, APRIL 17, 2012.

## **NEW BUSINESS**:

- 1. Susan Dickinson would like to discuss additional safety options at the crosswalk on the 200 block of King of Prussia Road.
  - Bill Cassidy of Public Works will move the existing pedestrian sign to the actual crosswalk and place arrows pointing down on both northbound and southbound at the crosswalk. In addition, Susan Dickinson will contact the State Representative regarding this crosswalk. TSU did advise that Septa/Amtrak overpass will allow for safe crossing of any pedestrian.
- 2. The Agnes Irwin School would like to discuss new roadway painting and school bus parking details for the upcoming school year.
  - **STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE** suggests beginning in September 2012, a Detail Officer for the afternoon dismissal 1400-1600 during construction throughout the school year will be required. Due to the Upper School lot closing, new traffic patterns have been established during these traffic phases. In addition, Bill Cassidy will be getting a bid for repainting a Stacking Lane on South Ithan Avenue at Edenton Place.
- 3. Elaine Degli Esposti of the Primavera Restaurant requests an evaluation of the street lights in the 400 block of West Lancaster Avenue.
  - **STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE** recommends increased wattage of street lights in the 400 block of West Lancaster Avenue. STU have contacted Public Works and are awaiting a response to this recommendation.
- 4. A resident would like to discuss traffic concerns on Eaton Drive, including street lights and speed humps.

**STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE** recommends adding portable speed boards on Eaton Drive to slow traffic down. Eaton Drive does not meet the criteria for a speed hump due to the small amount of traffic on this street. In addition, the speed limit is posted 15mph and must be posted 25mph per Ordinance. Officer Janoski reviewed the street lights at the rear of the cul de sac for darkness and observed no difference than other streets in Radnor. Steve Norcini, Director of Public Works STU will be speaking to Commissioner Curley regarding increasing the wattage of existing street light bulbs.

5. Lou Marchesani and other concerned citizens are requesting an evaluation of the "No Left Turn Sign" from the parking lot of Flip and Bailey's.

**STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE** no action at this time. There is no township ordinance for a "No Left Turn" sign from the parking lot of Flip and Bailey's. STU, per Penn Dot regulations, cannot restrict turning movements from a private drive per Penn Dot Publication 212. Sergeant Flanagan will speak to the owners regarding the neighbors' traffic concerns.

6. Discussion on the Jazz Festival, Memorial Day Parade and Penn Dot permits.

**STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE** recommends a resolution be drafted and submitted to the Board of Commissioners for their approval to close North Wayne Avenue on Saturday, June 2, 2012 from 7:00am until Sunday June 3, 2012, 7:00am for the Main Line Jazz Festival. Upon approval of the resolution, the request for the road closure will be submitted to Penn Dot.

The Radnor Memorial Day Parade will be held on Monday, May 28, 2012, commencing at 0945 hours until approximately 1230 hours. A plan is in place and barricades will be set. Penn Dot permit to close the road was received. Detour routes will be posted on the Radnor Township website.

7. Discussion on the Radnor Conservancy Run.

**STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE** has reviewed the route and has approved the route runners will use. The 5K trail race is scheduled for Sunday, June 3, 2012 beginning at 8:30am, for approximately 30 minutes. The presenters were told that four (4) Officers and two (2) Police cars will be required to assist with the route crossing Darby Paoli Road onto Androssan Park to accommodate the activities.